



Minutes

Miramar College Academic Senate 

Location: S5-104

September 7th, 2010   3:30-5:00pm

Senators Present: Daphne Figueroa, Darrel Harrison, Buran Haidar, David Buser, David Navarro, Linda Woods, MaryAnn Guevarra, Valri Nesbit, Francois Bereaud, Otto Dobre, Peter Elias, Isabella Feldman, Mark Hertica, April Koch, Mark Manasse, Marilyn Espitia, Eric Mosier, Wheeler North, Nam Sinkaset, Joe Young, Ruth Trejo
Other Attendees: Kathy Werle, Susan Schwarz, Sonny Nguyen, Mark Dinger, Juli Bartolomei

Absent: Sean Bowers, Rebecca Bowers-Gentry, Patricia Flower, Tim Hempleman, Jeff Higginbotham, Mary Kjartanson, Lisa Munoz, Jordan Omens, Angela Romero, Wendy Stewart
Meeting called to order at 3:36pm.

A. Approval of Agenda and Previous Minutes
The agenda was approved with a single change—item Eii, Confirmation of FLEX Coordinator for 2010-11, was removed. The previous minutes were approved unchanged.
B. Senate Reports
i. Treasurer – David Buser reported carryover from last year with new dues adding up to a balance of $707.19. Contract and adjunct faculty dues are $20 and $10, respectively. Donations and adjunct faculty sponsorship are welcome and monthly withdrawal plans are available.
ii. President – Daphne reported on:

a. The Executive Board summer actions on behalf of the Senate to approve:

1. The SLOAC description process—May 18th.
2. Spending $670.09 from the Senate State-allocated travel budget to send the SLOAC Facilitator to the SLO and Curriculum Institutes—June 8th.
3. The ACCJC Annual Report for 2009-10.
b. State issues: a) Wheeler is back as the State Senate Secretary and as Chair of the Standards and Practices Committee. b) The State Chancellor and Jane Patton received a letter from the US Department of Education relaying findings “that ACCJC has not been transparent and compliant in its processes and must take corrective action and report back to the Department of Education by November.” The investigation was launched in response to letters of complaints about the processes that ACCJC uses for selecting commissioners that were received last spring: one from the Consultation Council's Accreditation Task Group and one from the Academic Senate. The ASCCC Accreditation Task Group will be discussing any next steps soon. 
c. Future meeting agenda item: District Student Services Council proposals regarding abolishing faculty initiated challenge to prerequisites, add code expiration, exclusive use of wait list to add students, paperless rosters.
Wheeler proposed adding future discussions of Transfer degrees creation in light of California State Senate Bill 1440. 
iii. Past President – None

C. Special Reports
i. Student Equity Report - Sonny Nguyen reported that a plan that is required every four years by the State Chancellor’s office has been developed. Data regarding transfer, access, basic skills, course completion to be collected by researcher. An annual plan update is incorporated in preparation for the 4-year report. The plan will be adopted after receiving approval of our shared governance bodies. Senators were asked to review and provide feedback. Second reading will take place at the Sept. 21st Academic Senate meeting.
D. Committee Reports/Information
i. Basic Skills – Mark Manasse welcomed Daphne as the Interim PLACe Coordinator. He informed that more Basic Skills funds will be available for Sp 2011. A BSI committee meeting will be held on Monday Sept. 20, 1-2:30pm, and a regional BSI meeting on Oct. 22.  
ii. Accreditation – Daphne thanked the Self-Study co-chairs (Linda Woods and Kathy Werle-VPI), the editor (Nam Sinkaset), and all Standards’ co-chairs for their work. The Accreditation Team Chair's pre-visit with Patricia and the Self-Study co-chairs will take place on Sept. 8th. 
Kathy asked if the Academic Senate would be willing to schedule a meeting for the week of the site visit, if necessary.  It was agreed that the Senate Executive Board would be willing to do so. 
E. New Business 
i. Campus Wireless Implementation – Susan Schwarz presented the District plan to implement Miramar wireless internet connection and that the Vice Chancellor, Instructional Services and Planning (Otto Lee) is seeking the Academic Senate’s approval and acknowledgement of its potential impact on classroom activities. She clarified that: a) all new Props S &N buildings are installed with wireless connection in faculty offices and student congregation areas. b) Wireless services can be installed by IT in other classrooms and some student areas with a service range that prevents exclusion of specific classrooms. c) Services will be limited to internet access for current students (with standard digital passwords to be changed every semester) and they will exclude internal host sites. Mark Hertica suggested including students at registry instead of using passwords. 
The Senate asked Susan to take it to the campus Technology Committee to develop wireless implementation standards for the Senate to vote on.
ii. Confirmation of FLEX Coordinator for 2010-11 – Removal approved at the beginning of the meeting.
F. Old Business (None)
G. Announcements
i. Daphne announced Linda Lee’s retirement that was submitted after the Senate’s last meeting in Sp 2010. She thanked her for her services and acknowledged her contributions by reading the following statement: 
“The Academic Senate would like to congratulate Linda Lee on her retirement. Linda has exhibited exemplary service as a faculty member, and in particular has made significant contributions through her role as The PLACe founder and Director, first Miramar College Curriculum Committee Chair (creating the curriculum handbook and process), past College Governance Committee Chair, past SLOAC Coordinator, and Senate Executive Committee member. Thank you, Linda, for your service to Miramar College. You will be missed!”
ii. Latino/Latina Heritage Month – April Koch encouraged all to attend the planned activities. 
iii. Evaluations – David Navarro announced that the evaluators have moved to the district offices. Helen is our on-campus liaison and her office is located in D204.
iv. Topping-off Ceremony – Susan Schwarz announced that the roof topping-off ceremony of the LLRC will take place on Friday Sept. 10th. 
The meeting was adjourned at 4:30pm. Next meeting will be on Sept 21st, from 3:30-5:00pm in S5-104. Please submit agenda items by 09/15/10.
Respectfully submitted,  
Buran Haidar and Juli Bartolomei 
